

Energy Technology Engineering Center 4100 Guardian Street, Suite 160 Simi Valley, CA 93063

January 8, 2014

Ms. Laura Rainey, P.G. DOE SSFL Project Manager Department of Toxic Substances Control 5796 Corporate Avenue Cypress, CA 90630

Subject: Addendum No. 10 to Master Field Sampling Plan for Chemical Data Gap

Investigation Phase 3 Go-Back Soil Chemical Sampling at Area IV Santa Susana Field

Laboratory, Subareas 5B, 5C, and 3/6.

Dear Laura:

Attached to this email is Addendum No. 10 to the Chemical Data Gap Investigation Work Plan, Phase 3 Go-Back Soil Chemical Sampling at Area IV for Subareas 5B, 5C and 3/6. (Addendum No. 10; CDM Federal Programs Corporation, January, 2014). The Chemical Data Gap Investigation Work Plan, Phase 3 Soil Chemical Sampling at Area IV (Phase 3 Work Plan; CDM Programs Corporation, April 2012) was approved by DTSC on April 11, 2012.

This addendum includes the data gap analysis and the proposed sampling locations and objectives for each sample. This version reflects the incorporation of all DTSC comments and the stakeholder input we received at the technical stakeholder meeting we had on October 29, 2013.

I certify that this document and all attachments were prepared under my direction or supervision in accordance with a system designed to assure that qualified personnel properly gather and evaluate the information submitted. Based on my inquiry of that person or persons who manage the system, or those persons directly responsible for gathering the information, the information submitted is, to the best of my knowledge and belief, true, accurate, and complete.

DOE requests approval of the above sampling plan.

Sincerely,

Stephie Jennings

Deputy Federal Project Director

U.S. Department of Energy

cc: Mr. John Jones, DOE

Mr. Buck King, DTSC

Mr. Richard Hume, DTSC

Mr. Mark Malinowski, DTSC

Mr. David Dassler, Boeing

Mr. John Wondolleck, CDM Smith

Ms. Dixie Hambrick, MWH